CLASSIFIED PRESIDENT/VICE PRESIDENT MESSAGES

September was a busy month for the Classified Senate at LPC.  The Classified Fall Flex Day and the September Senate Meeting were big successes.  The direction of the Senate continues to meet all of our goals that were set during a summer Officer Retreat. 

GOALS:

1).
Increase participation in classified activities (shorter meetings, encourage new 
classified to attend)

2).
Update Classified Handbook (Roni & Anne will coordinate effort)

3).
Update classified web page / intra-net

4).
Look at organization of senate groups for balance (consider college growth)

5).
Meet with Associated Students to be a part of Diversity Week and/or other student activities as appropriate

As of today, the first four goals have been addressed.

Fall Flex Day, “Growing with our College and Community” at the Livermore Library on 10/14/2005 was excellent. Over 30 classified members attended. Jeff Baker, Dean of Student Services, spoke about diversity and the challenges for our campus and community. Next on the agenda was Tami Anastasi from Concern: EAP Services. Her topics were “Exercise: Getting Started, Staying Motivated” and “In and Out of the Gym in an Hour” were very well attended. The second half of the day, a local successful Businesswoman, Jacquie Williams-Courtwright, did an historical overview of the Livermore valley and Alden Lane Nursery.   A very small portion of the Flex Day/Staff Development funding was used for Fall Flex day. This means there will be a significant amount of funding for Spring Flex 2006. Be sure to attend!  Division III is in charge of the Spring Flex Day.  If you want to help out, please contact Virginia Edwards. 

The October 4, 2005, Board Workshop, included an excellent presentation “Workforce Development” and “Planning for Workforce Development.” This was a collaborative effort between the two colleges and included Dr. Amber Machamer, Don Milanese, and Birgitte Ryslinge. An impressive amount of interesting research was presented. The October 18, Board Meeting included  a presentation on Auditing Procedures and forms for Draft Measure B Audit for the 2004/2005 Fiscal Year.  

The Chancellor’s Council, October 11, 2005, addressed two topics: web policies and naming of buildings, facilities, and memorials.  The major change to the naming of the buildings, facilities, and memorials is now they can now honor either a living or a deceased person(s) who have directly contributed to the District in an exceptional way through service or monetary contributions.  Strategic Cost Management Committees continue to meet and move forward on implementing their ideas and goals.

The Disney Basket seems to be very successful.  The winner will be announce at the Oct. 27, 2005, Senate meeting.  LPC Classified Calendar sales are also moving along.  If you are interested in purchasing a calendar, please see Connie Hildebrand in 1500.  Only $8 each.  My goal is that the Disney basket, the calendar, and other fundraisers will help grow the 2005-2006 Classified Senate Scholarship Awards to be the largest amount of money we have ever been able to disburse to the students. The Classified Senate continues to move towards a new direction with full momentum.  It is a very exciting time for the Senate. 

SENATOR DIVISION I: Sharon Davidson’s Updates.

In October, there were three New Hires:

William Eddy - 100% 10-month employee Physical Education/Athletic Assistant  

Bryan Loyola - 100% 10-month employee Lab Tech II for Physics/Astronomy/Geography/Engineering Replacing Jennifer Whalen

Gerry Gire - 50% 10 month employee Lab Tech II for Biology/Chemistry Replacing Katie Strube

SENATOR DIVISION II: Doris Scott Updates.

Counseling Dept.:   Has a new 18hr. Counselor Assistant I, Monica Koller.  She works in the evenings

Admission & Records:  The applications for the vacant Admissions and Records position have been received from Human Resources and interviews should start by October 31, 2005.

Building 1000: No report

Building 900:   The listing has closed for a Counselor Assistant I for the CalWORKs office and the committee is being formed.  Michele Brecht. a CalWORKs student, has been working as a Student Assistant.

Building 1500:  Fund raising calendars are now on sale in 1500.  Please see Connie Hildebrand.

SENATOR DIVISION III: Virginia Edward Updates.

Ralph Kindred, Dean of Division V, has taken a new position at Ohlone.  There will be a farewell for him on October 27, in the Staff Lounge.

We have a new classified staff, Jennifer Adams, in building 2100.  She is the Full-time Administrative Assistant II for Ralph Kindred.

The PE building, Building 2500, has a new classified position.  Bill Eddy has been hired on as our first Physical Education/Athletic Assistant for the PE Department.  He comes to Las Positas with a B.S. Degree in Park and Recreation Administration from Indiana University and a Masters Degree from the University of San Francisco in Sports Management.  Bill also did the Thesis in the cost benefits analysis on field turf in stadium at Sonoma State University.  This should benefit us since one of our next projects is putting in new Soccer Fields.

Our PE & Athletic Department is having Open Gym for all LPC Students, Faculty and Staff.  It is Wednesday evening from 6-8 pm and Saturday mornings from 9am-12pm.  There is Staff basketball starts at 12:30 for all levels of players.  All are encouraged to participate.

Carolyn Smutney’s son, Michael was married on July 24, 2005.  He married a wonderful girl named Cathy who teaches Art History at Tracy High.  Her second son, Demetrius, is getting married on October 29, 2005.  His bride Martina Bourbin is a student here at Las Positas.  They are having a Mardi Gras wedding complete with masks, beads and feathers.  It is outdoors in Lafayette.

We have two new classified employees who work in the Science Building. Gerry Gire, half-time Laboratory Technician II for Biology and Chemistry and Bryan Loyola, full-time Laboratory Technician II for Physics, Astronomy, Geography and Engineering.

Ron Johansen mother passed away. Classified as well as faculty contributed food and money for paper goods for the memorial service.  It was much appreciated.

At the Classified Senate meeting and at the Town Hall meeting the President asked for feedback and ideas about communication.  A suggestion is being made that employees be given the opportunity to submit questions and/or concerns to her before meetings so that she can review them and respond (or ask the appropriate person to respond.)She suggests having an opportunity to submit “Thumbs Up” (or Thumbs Down”) comments that might be minor but recognized and appreciated by many.  For example, I think the new Waxie equipment in the bathrooms is great.  Colleen would like someone to know that she appreciates it.

Senator Division IV: Anne Loyla Updates.

No report

Treasurer Report:  Roni Jennings. 

Nothing to report, sales for the Calendar and Disney Basket have not been added yet.  Costs for the Flex Day will only effect the Staff Development funding.  We did excellent in keeping costs to a minimum.

